
Watertown Police Department 
Detective Division 

195 French Street 
Watertown, CT 06795 

860-945-5216   Fax 860-945-4847 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
WordPress.com, 

 

Hello, I have two requests the first of which is the following preservation request. The second request is the 

removal of the article titled “Public Service Message: Watertown.” The article is under investigation by this 

agency and a court order will be following this request. In the article, numerous serious unsubstantiated crimes 

are being broadcasted against an adult male of being a “pedophile.” A fifteen year old boy is also being named 

as sexually assaulting two young girls. All of the involved children are being named and their schools are being 

broadcasted. The content of the post a crime under Connecticut General Statutes. If the site can be preserved 

and then taken down, we would appreciate it as the children named in this article are seeing it everywhere. The 

article is continually being reposted on Facebook and other sites.  

 

 

 Re: Preservation Request 
 

Dear Custodian of Records: 

 

 This letter should serve as a formal request for the preservation of records and other evidence pursuant 

to 18 U.S.C. § 2703(f) pending further legal process for the following as it pertains to  

 

 https://familycourtcircusblog.wordpress.com/ 

“Public Service Message: Watertown” September 3rd 2017 

 

 You are hereby requested to preserve, for a period of 45 days, the records described below currently in 

your possession, including records stored on backup media, in a form that includes the complete record. You 

also are requested not to disclose the existence of this request to the subscriber or any other person, other 

than as necessary to comply with this request.  

 

 

 Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not 

hesitate to contact me. I have never done a request through WordPress so if there is anything else you need 

please contact me. 

 

       Sincerely, 

              
                Detective Mark Conway      

            Mconway@watertownctpd.org  


